
"Therefore, since we have so great a cloud of witnesses 
surrounding us, let us also lay aside every 
encumbrance and the sin which so easily entangles us, 
and let us run with endurance the race that is set 
before us," - Hebrews 12:1 

  We all have a race to run, a calling to fulfill, a good 
fight of faith.  Those that have gone before us have 
become the cloud of witnesses through the ages and 
champions of the faith whose lives are examples of 
endurance.  Of course, Jesus is the author and perfecter 
of our faith.   
  We have some exciting updates to tell you about and 
this newsletter has a special page remembering and 
honoring the work of Dale Thurlby, who passed away 
November 5th, of 2014.  Even though as believers we 
know that our loved ones are with Christ and we will see 
them again; it does not make the loss of their leadership 
and friendship any easier — so please take time to 
remember (with joy) the work of Dr. Dale Thurlby. 
  Just in time:  Winter is here and the rivers and ponds 

are freezing 
over already 
with 
temperatures 
falling below 0 
at night.  Chris 
Paul and 
Anthony Morris 
have been 
working steadily 
to finish 
installing the 
new boiler 

system that we needed after our January freeze-up 
earlier this year.  We have many more broken circulation 

pipes than we anticipated, but God has supplied 
miraculously through your generous giving and the help 
of the local community and staff of FCM/YWAM. 
Thank you so much for your help. 

Answered Prayer: We have been praying for open 
doors into the villages.  Recently, Dennis Raines (new 
staff for YWAM in last newsletter) had the opportunity 
to travel to Hooper Bay, Alaska to minister through 
counseling to hurting families that had experienced four 
suicides in two weeks time.  This is what we are here 
for, to stand against the darkness and reach into the lives 
of hurting families, discipling a generation that will give 
hope where there has been little hope.  Continue to pray 
for us and all those ministering in Interior Alaska.  
Please take time to pray for the Thurlby family as well 
as they remember the work and life of Dr. Dale Thurlby. 
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Prayer Requests: 
• Wisdom for Board of YWAM 
• More Supporters for YWAM discipleship 

programs - especially local churches 

Co-laborers in Christ, 

Joyce Thurlby
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